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i hole for an additional 90 days.

i Lea County, New Mexico.

i interval from 4,230 feet to 4, 320 feet in addition to the

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF AN EXTENSION OF

TIME FOR THE DISPOSAL OF PRODUCED
WATERS  IN THE AGUA INC. SWD WELL

NO. C"'Zn

EMERGENCY ORDER NO., E=29

NOW, on this 30th day of September, 1976, the New Mexico
~01i1 Consérvation Commigssion, a quorum being present, having
considered the necessity for the disposal of produced water
from tlie wells using the Agqua disposal system, and being
fully advised in the premises, -

FINDS:

(1) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in
Oorder No. R-4495, dated March 14, 1973, is disposing of produced
salt water into the San Andres formation through the open~hole
interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet in its SWD Well No, C-2
located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,

(2) That Agua, Inc., pursuant to authority contained in
Administrative Order No. SWD=82, dated Octobex 26, 1968, disposed
of produced salt water into the San Andres formation through its
SWD Well No. H=~35, located in Unit H of Section 35, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by directive dated August 22, 1975, applicant
was ordered to cease injection into the aforesaid SWD Well No.
H-35 at 8100 a.m., Mountain Daylight Time, September 26, 1975,
becausa of certain conditions existent in said well.

(4) That to enable Agua, Inc. to continue to dispose of
the produced salt water which was being disposed of into said
SWD Well No, H-=35, the Commission entered Emergency Order No.
E-27, dated September 26, 1975, authorizing the disposal of
prcduced water in the Agua SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforateq

previously authorized injec uion through the open-hole interval
from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet.

prore

(5) That on October 7, 1975 the Commission antered Order
Mo, R-4495~A authorizing the continued injaction ot produced
waters in the Agua SWD Well No., C~2 through the perforated
interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and through the open-
hole interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet for a period not
to exceed four months from the date of the order,

{6) That on ¥ebruary 3, 1976, the Cominission entered Ordex
No, R-4495-~B which authorized Agua, Inc. to continue injection
in its SWD welli nov, CT-2 threough the parforations and the open-

i
i
)
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jan application from Agua, Inc, for Amendment of Orders Nos.
R=4495=A, R~4495=-B, R—4495-C, and Rr4495-D to allow the

EMERGENCY ORDER NO, E-29
-2-

(7) That on October 21, 1975, Agua, Inc. filed an
applicaticii tor authority to dispose of produced salt water
into the San Andres formation in its Well No. A=-22 located
in Unit A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
Lea County, New Mexico,

. (é) That on December 16, 1975, the Commission entered
Order No., R-5137 authorizing the disposal of produced salt
water in said Well No. A-<22 but limiting the wellhead injection
pressure to no more than 100 psi. ,

| PRy

: :
S} That ‘Agua, Inc, made- appiication for Amencnent of

"N

Order No, R-5137 to allow it to increase the injection pressure

in its wWell No. A922.

; (10) That Case No, 5644*was Heard by the Commission on
March 10, 1976, on said Application for Amendment of Order No.
R=5137, and on August 3, 1976, the Commission entered Order
No. R95137-B increasing the injection pressure in the Well

: (11) That on May 18, 1976, the Commission entered Order
NO, R=4495~C authorizing continued injection of prcduced waters
in the Agua SWD Well No. C-2 through the perforated interval
from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and through the open-hole interval
from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet until August 7, 1976.

: (12) That on Auqust 3, 1976, the COmmission entered Order
No. R=4495-D authorizing continued injection of produced water
in said Agua SWD Well No, C=2 through ‘the perforated interval
from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and through the openshole
interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet until October 1, 1976,

(13) That on September 16, 1976, the Commission received

injection of produced waters through the | perforated and open=-
hole intervals in its SWD well No. C~2 for an additional 30
days or until it is able to get electrical’ power to its
Blinebry-Drinkard SWD System Well No, A-22,

(14) That on September 29, 1976, a hearing was held before
a: Commission examiner on said application of Agua, Inc. for
an extension of time to inject produced salt water in its
Well No. C=2 {(Case 5779),

(15) That it is impossible for the Commission to enter an
order in Case 5779 prior to October 1, 1976.

115\ That on na+nhor 1 1avs he’auphnrioa+4nn to indact i

produced salt water in the Agua, Inc., SWD Well No. C-2
expires pursuant to the terme of Order No. R-4495-D, ;




pi e it ol . UL A RS O U

{ dr/

EMERGENCY ORDER NO. E=29
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(17) ‘That the water produced from approximately 430 producing

oil wells in Laa County, New Mexico, is being disposed of in the
Agua, Inc, SWD WQll No., C-2,

L (18) 'r'mt should the authority to inject into the
perforaeed ‘Interval in said SWD Well No. C-2 expire, many if
not all of the above-mentioned 430 producing wells would be
fequired to be ahut-in.

- {19) 'rhat an emergency exists whereby authorization should
be granted to Agua, Inc, to continue to dispose of produced
galt water .'m its SWD Well No. C-2 into both -the perforated

‘im.erveu ‘Trom 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet and the open-hole

interval from 4,400 feet to 5,000 feet, in order to avoid the
shutting-in of tne above-mentioned 430 producing wells,

1T 18 mmmm: ORDERED: '
(1) 'I'hat Agua, Inc., ds hereby authorized to dispose of

prodnaed salt water into the san Andres formation through the
perforated interval from 4,230 feet to 4,320 feet in its SWD

Well No, C-Z, located in Unit C of Section 2, Township 22 SOuth. :
Range 37 East, NV!PM, Lea County, New Mexico. ,

(2) 'rhat this order shall hecome effective at 12:01 a,m.

‘Mountain Daylight Savings Time, October 1, 1976, and shall

remain in effect for not more than 15 days.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

aLbbve designated.

STATE or NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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" NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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Santa Fe, New Mexico

September 29, 1976

EXAMINER HEARING

m THE MATTER OF:

“Application ‘of Agua, Inc. for an
extension of time and amendment of"

Order No. R-4495-A, as “amended - by

R—4495-D, Lea cOunty. Nev Mexico.
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5779

| BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

2

'rnzmscnlp.'r ‘OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

For the New Hexico 011

For the Applicant:

For Exxon Company, U.S.A.:

Conservation Commission-if

‘V”Roswe11,~New Mexico

Eynn Teschendorf, Esq.

Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

James T. Jennings, Esqg.
JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
Attorneys at Law

1012 Security National Bank B;dg.

James E., Sperling, Esq.
MODRALL, SPERLING, RAEL,
. HARRIS & SISK
Attorneys at Law
Publlc Service Bull
Albuquetque, New Mex
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Pjge 3 -

1 MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

2 | The first case this afternoon will be Case Number 5779.

‘!
n
"g .
3 §
g
€)
1]
[}
fr
(&}
~J
~3

A i 5, application of “Agua,
4 -Incorpbtated for an extension of time and amendment é?f
5 || order No. R-4495-A, as amended Ly R-4495-D, Lea County,

6 | New Mexico.

71 ' MR. NUTTER: Call for appearances .in tﬁh‘is‘;éase'._"
8l MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings, Roswell, ;appeéring
g 9 [ on behalf of Agqua. . ’ :
e S . ‘ ‘ vt
‘é =8 10 MR. SPERLING: To damonstrate Exxon '8 continuino I
i § 5,, 1" 1nterest in this case, James E. Sperling, Hcdrall, sr,;ei';iﬁg,
2R ﬁ
gg:g 12 | Rael, Harris and Sisk- of Albuquercm on hehalf of Bxicn
gidg G | |
5.89{& 1 » ' ol
£ gz:_f 14 .. MR, JENNINGS:  We will have one witness, Mr. Abbott.
gés i , ‘
o g 15 . _ (THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)
w35 . i
8 16 ;
. : ! .
17y W. G. ABBOTT ;

18 | called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

19 ekamined and testified as follows:

2 DIRECT EXAMINATION

22 | BY MR. JENNINGS:

. 4

t'. : - 23 Q Would you state your name and occupation?

g - 24 A W. G. Abbott, I'm manager of Agqua, Incorporated,
~ 25 || Hobbs, New Mexico. |
-
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"being 5619, 5562, 5674 and 5714 and request that it be

S
Page ’Ai

Q Havé you heretofore testified in this same mat?er

in Case Numbers $619, 5562, 5674 and 57142
A Yes, sir. ;

11 Ahd in sach of those cases'wereIYOur*dnalificaﬁioﬁs
accepted? :

A Yes,

_ MR.<JEﬁNINGS:, Dées the Examiner'WIsh me to fuéther'
quaiify the witness? |

MR. NUTTER: The witness is qualified.

o (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Mr. Abbott, are you

‘familiar with the application which Aqua has filed here in

this Case Number 5779?

A Yes, sir,.
MR, JENNINGS:' Before going 1nto’further testiﬁony
wve would like at this time to offer the testimony that wg

had heretofore offered in the previous hearings in this case,

incorporated into the record if there are no objections.
MR, NUTTER: We will incorporate the record of those
casas inte ¢he racord of this hearing. I wouid like to have

those numbers again. plassa.

MR, JENNINGS: Don't hold me to them but it's 5562,

5619, 5674 and 5714. To clear the record these cases led to
Order Numbers R-4495-A, B, C and D.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
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91 feet to forty-three, twenty in thig well, ‘Tﬁisforder requires
10“‘§gua'to“blank off thase:péffot&fidns in this?diépbsal’ﬁell and
;”f‘fuht“use the:éﬁeﬁ=h@19‘pbrtibni5f thefwe117f6r gi§posa1. The
12 open-hole section is from forty-four hundred i:O‘ ?fcr‘f:y-xiine,

?3- fifty, ’The Yeason we need tg extend‘éhe deadiiné,'the

‘?- New Mexico Elacttic Service Company hag been delayed iﬂ gettin
i5<,a right-of-way~from the land owners and the'réiIWay, the

16 || Texas-New Mexico Railrocad, a division of Missoﬁfi Pacific.

1f deid'get some information laﬁe laéténiyht that
18” they have a1l of the right-of—way cleared Up on the fee lands
19

) (Mr. Jennings continuing,)

Mr, Abbétt, back to
the application,

Would you siaté”briefly what the applicant,

Agua, seeks in thig dpplicati9n and the reason for the

application?

8 sWD We11 c-2 through some'pefférations; forty-two, thirty

21

22

23

24

25

to get their electric lines across but they gré’still waiting

on the railroad ana New Mzxico ©i

ectric’Servfcé cdmpany doesn'!
“W8Y. They think f¢'g
It is Just a delay

« It may come through'in a week
or it may be two,

Q

but I don't know,

When &id you request the power hookup ‘for your A-22



e ' - _ Page (3]
oL L
; 1 'Well?
e | )
,' S 2 N A We had requested the Power Company to run a li.ne )
g 3~l"§i;o that weil on the day that we received notice from the l |
S 4 ICOmmission that we had permission to inject into that ‘SWD A—22 I
R i ' ;
o ; o 5 N mll at the restricted Pressure of eight hundred pounds. |
ouS - : 6 I : Q Was that on or about August 3rd of this year?
f R 7 A Yes, sir,
i Q When did you complete your A-22 Well?
- - 91 VA. I believe the original hearing was held in December ” :
a;é @ : ; : Y i
Cegim -é’;,_g 10401‘ '75. T R - "i
o LA~ E f
33 ‘
. : 3 £z, 1 But thereafter when did you complete the well?
* £ o : R
~ g‘g‘;g 12 H A Let's see now. It. was in May of -- no, I don't
' _——
4 geag | o
_, _E ‘§'&.-§ 13 know, I don't have that date.
_,j Eg%f 14, .0 Well, to refresh your recollection,’ after the A-=22
. i :
| g3%
- o ; 15 || Well was completed, there was a wellhead pressure limitation
w38
= 8 16 | on ‘that injection well, was there not?
? 17 SR ¢ Yes, sir, a hundred i)oi.inds.
oy i8 Q And do you reczll a hearing requesting this
- 19 | pressure limitation to 'be increased?
- g ] A Yes, sir,
F " . : 21 0 When was that hearing?
. “ i
ff - 22 A I believe it was in March of this year,
i_ ..‘ A 23 Q And the order increasing the pressure was ultimately
. ’ 24 || granted?
: ' :
- ~ 25 A It was issued at the same time as permission to
- ‘
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September 3rd.

‘pirden of the C-2 Well, ig it not?

taka them 2 ten-hour day to put the line in when they get the

16 Il

;requirnd riqht—of-way.

inject into the C-2 until October lst and that was on

——

g  The purpose of the A-22 Well is to relieve the

A Yes, : " sir. ’ i ‘ “

o WhitiisZthn status of your operhtion<1nsofar as

the A-22 Well, the new well, is concerned?

A The well 4s all completed. The tanks and terminal
facilitxes ar; ai; natalled, the pump is set and we are f
gravitying in gome water in the well at the presentﬂtlma.

Q Howiloﬁg do you estimate that it will take you,

‘Mr. Abbott, after you have ‘the power at the location to hook

up your wellfand1start injecting the water?

A Weil,'we can probably do it the»next”day.’~The

‘Newfﬁexico Eiecﬁric service Company estimates that it will

o Do you have any other disbosél facilities other

ghan the c—z Well at this time?

Y Np,xgig, the third well for that systenm gerving the

four hundred and thirt roducing wells {g our SWD H-35 which

£y 8-y

ul

was shut in by ords® cf the Commission on September 19th of

1975.

Q " what will happen if you are not allowed to continue

to inject into this jnterval from forty-two, thirty to




i
I _ Page— S
- ! i forty-chree, twenty §fter October 1lst, 1976?_ | g
_ : 2y A Well, two thiné"s' ﬁi.ll _hapéen". 'We".ﬁgve’ beﬁe’n‘ fy{fblowjfng
3»;'» 3[the B-35 back and we have i;een hahdling ‘that water in the SWD
- / F 6-2. We have been flbﬁi’ng’ it back at the rate of about f?l.ift_y o
. 3 : 5 ﬁo‘ "efigﬁty barréla’ an hour. We will have to shut th"at'ﬁell in
o B 6. and then we will have to either request that all of the
e 7 [ operators shut in their mysill’é,' the four hundred and thirty
,,; 8 {wells, or haul the produced ‘w’#ter. By hauling ‘the pro&uced
«-’ g 9 | water we are talking about four _hundre‘d Sarrels an hour and it
"'_~ % % 10 [ would be very expensive, if it could be done, T don't know if
3 ‘ i;é':?_;g 11l we could do it; | 5 |
. 3 gg;;% 12 o Q- What is your best estimate of how long it will take
;gg% 13 | you to hook up now, considering the right-of-way problems,
3 : § gfé 141 to get your A-22 Well into ’ser’vlce? |
] 2 :5 é;{ 15 A One day after we get bthe -— |
= g 16 -0 No, do you have any idea how long it will take you
i‘ : 17 | to get the right-of-way?
gz =4 18 A No, New Mexico Electric has talked to the railroad
- 19 | office in Houston a couple of times and the last time they
E “ 20l spoke to them they said the right-of-way was in the mail but
t ’ ' 21 | they haven't received it yet.
; - 22 1t isn't a matter of not securing the right-of-way,
F .,. 23 | 4t is a matter of when they will secure the right-of-way. The
[” 24 railroad has already approved it but they have to cross the
tﬁ - 26 || railroad with an electric 1iine.




Page q
'  ‘ ~+ That's a hell of a way to run a railroad but that's
2l ¢ne way iﬁ is. ’ 1 T
3# - - szmcs-i I believe tﬁat‘s all I'Have. i
4 l ' _NUTTER:  Off the record. . - 1]
5! " (THEREUPON, ; discussion was/held off g 1
- BH B the Téecora.) e |
4 IR MR, NUTITE;Q: ’dka‘y, back on i:he' record.
8 1 ' THE wrmsss- . The deadline on the blanking Ooff the
. g 9 I perforations is October" lst and today‘_:l‘.smthe twenty-ninth of
2 ,
: i‘g ..§ ‘ 10 September and ‘that is why we had to have the hearing at this
-1 FI R o e
b % §§§ 124 g - (Mr. Jennings 'é@ﬁihui:?ig.) Just one further questio 1.
) _§§§§ 13 Mr. Abbott, in light of the conversation you hiv‘e heard since
: ng’f 14 ‘you arrived in Santa Fe, ‘do you feel that you will be able to
‘ :5 -:f : 15 Ehook up the line within thirty days from now?
g 16-h~ A Yes, sir.
7 MR. JENNINGS: i'hat"s all.,
‘ 18
e i) © CROSS EXAMINATION
. ~, . 20 | BY MR. NUTTER:
” L L 21 Q Mr. Abbott, how far is the line being extended in
- 22 | order to hook up the A-227
| - 23 A The electric line?
Ty ‘ 24 0 Yes, sir,
= 25 A I don't know, I think it's about a mile. 5
¥
e
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1 @  And does that involve complete construction, ‘the

2 || instailation of poles, and stringing of wire?

3 A Yes.
-4 Q Has any of the construction work been accompiished

5 | to'date?

6 A Not that I kncw of, not the New Mexico Electfic
o 7] work. We have it'i'-st}a_'l?le‘d‘ out transformers and our: switch
_ 8 | box and all of f,hat, cdn’érol,s‘, so we are just wa’itinfg,o?n -
§ 9" 0  And your pump is installed?
g ® ; |
~§ _g Wy A Yes, sir. ’-
g & : o '
: iSzN 1 T Is the motor there? ;
| 5.3?,-&‘ | : ]
aé‘;g 12 A Yes. ]
E '5‘35 13 - Q You are ready to turn the switch on as soon as there 3
2% o . - ;
T,‘g §25 14| is juice in the line? E
ESE | .
I 15 R ¢ Yes. 1
‘ § 16| Q Okay, now, the New Mexico Electric Company tells you
17 | that in one ten-hour day they can set the poles and string
18 the wire? ik
- 1
19 A Yes, sir. ;
20 Q On a one~mile electric line?
21 A Yes, sir.
22 Q And you are ready to turn yours on as soon aq they
23 || have the facilities in?
24 : A Right. We just have to switch some valves., ‘The

25 || pipeline has already been installed to the tanks and we
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just h‘aw)e ;to close the valves and turn on the two

2 I{ centrif.ugal pumps and the triplex pump A& at the well.
o i 3 0 ‘How much —are you able-to g trrrént"‘c the K-22 under |
4) gravity at this time?
si ‘A Rbout eight huhdred barrels a day.
6 MK. NU 'r'rER. Are there any furtber questions?
? 'MR. srnm.me-" Yes.
8 MR NUTTER-~ Mr. Sperl.tng.
3 9
g @ L '
- E % ; 0 ' CROSS EXAMINATION
| 8%; 1| By MR, SPERLING:» -
B e | :
g%;%é | 12w @ Mr. Abbott, are you in a position to- represent to
_E E:;,;% 13 the Commission that with the completion of the facility that
E §§§£ 14| you have 'ijusti described at the A-22 Well that you will be
: .;0:: 15 | able to cfiscohtinue irjécticﬁ into the perforated intexval
:éi 6| in the C-2 Well?
17 | A We will have to after we start injecting water
18 int‘c the SWD A4i>2, we will have to pull’ the’ tubing in the
18 SWD C-2 and run a- packer :Lnto that well which may take
20 two or three days, according to the availabuity of puliling
21 || units.
22 Qo I see, but you will do that as soon as it is
23 | physically possible for you to do it? |
24 n  Yes, sir.
25

0. What will you be doing with the flow back water on

e o A b e ke 4
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! 1th° H-35 Well after the completion of the installation and the ||

2 Ibaginning of the use of the 2~22 Well?

A We will probably have to shut the H-35 Well in

additional capacity at the A-22 and we

*fdon't know if there will be at this time,
I 1 Well, what volumes do you expect to diapose of in

\%’ ; k** ;L Approximately ‘two hundred barrels an hour at this : . »
? 'gfvg Q And what is the rate of flow back on the H~35? |
;A’,éégé ‘A About fifty to eighty bar:els an hour. |
f é%ggg @7 And what is the'ydlﬁmg pf prod#ged;waferthat you :'_'ﬁ
}j’iiggg 13 arq‘réQuired to dispose of from the four hundrédvand thirty
E:fé 14 [ velis at this time?
' ;s § 15 A It will be about four hundred and t:wenty barrels an
; g 16 hour total, yeah, so that's four hundred and twenty and hour, -
'17L : o So the difference between that and the total volume !
g 1 18 { which you are required to dispésé of you exggct to dispose of
Eg; ‘;,;:5 : - 19 }} in the open hole interval in the C~2 Well? | |
;g; 4 : | 20“ ‘ A Yes, sir, that will be about two hundred and
gg' 1 21 || ¢wenty barrels an hous.
i
;g - 22 Q All right. In your reference to the four hundred
gg J 23 | and thirty producing wells, Mr. Abbott, are you testifying
55 ;ig 24 | that insbfar as each of those wells are concerned that they
§§ * ; ~ 26 || all produce salt water which must be disposed of?
I
L]




‘R

i

§“ 1| A, I don't know There may be some that do not produce
'E 2 || water but I have no idea about that.

}_} 3 : Q. Well, the previo’us statement or as;umption or

;,f; é R *: ;i;nptiication that we had was that with the discontinuation of
j 5 [ the i’njection‘ into the Crﬁ Well, this could very well necessi-

6 (| tate ‘the discontinuance of ‘production from four'hun'dred and

g fl
w i

JOERGE. 3

- i

7 thirty wells and that is not necessarily true,’ is 1e?

af A. Well, four hundred and thirty wells are connected
,., : 3 9 || to our system, ‘Any weli 'l':h‘at ‘is connected to a tark battery
J _ -“é zé; 10 | that is céhneéte& to our syst‘em is 'considered“ a donne‘cted
3 S iggz 11 well, 80 it will be a very small amount of the wells :th}t _’

‘1 ~ §§§§ “12 aren't connected out of ,tha't four hundred and th’irty. ) .
‘J ) E g:‘% ” 13“ L Q The fact that they are connected doesn t necessarily Fen
3 : gg%g 14 { mean: that they produce salt water which would require that
: “ ; c:f 15 they be shut in if there were not disposal facilities?

;y';? 4 F g 18 R 'rhat's right. ‘
j wl MR. SPERLING:  That's all.
3 18
- i RECROSS EXAMINATION

20 || BY M‘R‘. NUTTER:

» | g : - | 21 0 Mr. Abbétﬁ, what are yo’u-actually seeking here, a

. - 22 || thirty-day extension of the provisions of 4495-D?

: J 23’ A Yes, sir, I think a thirty-day will handle it. It's
F | . 24 || matter of getting the water injecting into the A-22 and gettin

i - 25% a pulling unit and pulling tf\e tubing and rerun the tubing
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with a packer on it and it's five-and-a-half-inch tubing
and seven-inch casing and it takes all day to do that.

MR. JENNINGS: ' Mr. Examiner, the application wns als

w"cw»crait‘J:';:m}‘z‘ed;x—'lht:hrerlanguage until _— it asked for an extension
until we could get the nécessafy power. If the power is iﬁ
| thirty days is ample but the'application daia ask for time
until the power was availablé. '

MR. NUTTER: I realize that it was actually an
open-ended extension that was sought by the application. Woul
you agree now to a set and fixed period of time?

| MR, JENNINGS: Yea;‘sir, it would be fine with me.
I like to come back up hére. |

MR. SPERLING: Well, I would like to call the

I théy need is ten days after the necessary electrical Berﬁice

has been installed. Now, {f that is going to be'ﬂonday; I
l see no reason to depart from the ten days.
MR. JENNINGS; Ve are;going to have to have an
éi‘fﬁéhcy‘order if the Commission doesn't meet.
’ » MR. NUTTER: Does anyone €lse have ahything furthar
in this case? Are there any further questions of Mr. Abbott?

He may be excused.

(THEREUPON, the Witness’was excused,)

We will take the case under advisement.

Commission's attention to the application which says that all °

MR, NUTTER: ©Now, does anyone have anything to offer;

R T e e e ey

R




L Ll v - SRR

v

Page : 15
1l REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
2 A 1, srouzy F. uonnxsn, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,

do hereby certuy tnat: 'ché f regoing and attached Transcript
| of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
| was reported by me, and the gsame is a true and correct record

f of the said prooeedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

[ abiraey.

3
£
.8 &%
DY - P
. : ,5:60«
: % BES
Q882
égESS
A 1 L
- &% é |
Eis do
-3 i a cg herepy cer
: E Xy < p
° 3
® O
3 16
17
i8
|
19
20
21
22 |
23
24
" - 25




! » ,
S - Page 1l
L p S . .
I ! ' ~ BEFORE THE -
R il ' ~ ' NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION:
I P ‘ 2 Santa Fe, New Mexico
L : ’ September 29, 1976
P ' :‘. 3 .
) 4 " EXAMINER HEARING : B
B I et
T )
e | IN THE MATTER OF: )
414 B ' ) o
1 - Appl:l.catlon of Agna, Inc. for an ) ' | CASE
Rl extension of time and amendment cf ) - 5779
] bd _Order No. R-4495-A, as amended by )
1 S R-4495—D, Lea County, New Mexico. ) <0
o 3 -~ ) :
¢ .,';§ e": E N | D e i o e e o s et G e o e i i e S e S e e e
3 =1
3 B, e - :
;4 - § e | BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
; ;j %55; . :
" : &R . :
" gggg " TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
= gy |
- a8%s v ' v :
] % o~ & APPEARANCES )
ld EEEE n. - L o o |
- g,_sr}. { For the New Mexico 0il Lynn Teschendorf, Esq. ’
i = ; Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Comm1551on
s g ® 3 : State Land Office Bu1ld1ng ! :
t § San+a Fe, New Mexico !
- iy : {
: 3 ] 17 | Por the Applicant: James T. Jennings, Esdq. ;
: 7 : : JENNING‘S, CHRISTY & COPPLE i
s r 18 : Attorneys at Law N
G o ) . 1012 Securlty ‘National Bank Bldg. ‘
19 ‘ Roswell, New Mexico
5' - .
_ .e} . 20 1 For Exyon Company, U.S.A.: James E. Sperling, :=sg.
- MODRALL, SPERLING, RAEL, ,
0 21 » HARRIS & SISK
f ” i ) . | Z\‘ttorr‘-\}vn at Tarv E - i
P - 22 Public Service Building l
L N }’ Albuquerque, New Mexico
g i | 23
' b 24




o
e . JS e
E R o) R AL e R &
= = Q@
Al PSRN ¥ Y™ DENSR & §
o Q — P -
18 0 W L R =
, o ¥ o =
[ L] 3 Qu
) z 55} .
. Lo
o] . . =
= M ]
o= = >
> Q-
Q > > ‘
L Q =]
(=T \ o)
30‘ g n « n i :,il.. N
e R ) (o] +
e P I |
e A 3+ =
AT o RN 1 o o4
E4 ~“ a8 R m
8l E B E R
. @ "o m ’ m 21
-m £ 0 BT
<< ) NS O
g e all)
) vl .0 (] 1] -
. s e . W 0. 0 .0
) R -_,u,.,l M e .
A xlA O O & . -
- o~ ) <« 0 © N 0 -] e ﬁ Nooo b1 0 (4]
126786 (05) suoug
SnS OSIXOWMON 94 WIURS - ZZ T “ON ‘etfal oTED ST8:
2040438 Bupacday no) (pasusD
eu_?_oo u.i...x_e.. .3.:2: pIs
f I~y I 1%

BN o B aue B

A —————




A

E

S U SO AU SR T A

i
N
ot orn e

i

T

 DUOE S NS B Ao

P

I

sid ‘morrish reporting service

orting-Service - - . -

D .
,'No. 122, Santa'Fe, New Mexico 87501

“*General Court Re

825 Calle Mejia

PMM"(SOS)e'9824921 2.

10

t

12

13

14

15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

25

I

Page 3
MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The first case‘this afternoon will be Case Number 5779.

_ Ms. TESCHENDORF:WicaSe 5779, application of Agua;

Tncorporated for an extension ¢f time and amendment of

vOrder No. R~4495-A, as amended by R-4495~D, Lea County,

I New Mexico.

MR. NUTTER; Call for appearances in this case.

‘Mﬁ._JENNiNéS:ﬁEJaﬁes T.’Jenﬁings, Rosweii;iappéa%iég
on behalf of Agua. e 7

MR. SPERLING: >To demonstrate Exxon's conﬁinuing;
interest in %HiS“Case, James E. Sperling,'Modrall, Sperling,f
‘Réél, Harris and Sisk 6f Albuquerque on behalf of Exxon

"Company, U.S.A.

MR. JENNINGS: We will have one witness, Mr. Abb%fé.-

{THEREUPON, the witness was duly sworn.)

W. G. ARBOTT

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:
Qo Would you state your name and occupation?

A W. G. Abbott, I'm manager of Agua, Incorporated,

Hobbs, New Mexico.




- Page .
a3 af 0. ' Have youk héretbfore t‘festifi‘ed" in this same matter
—Z 2 || in Case N:ux;l-)ers 561§, 5562, 5674 and 57147 e , S
1 3 . A  Yes, sir.
::’;'L ay 0. ~ ~And in each of those-cases were vour qualifications
B 5 || accepted? " |
,} e 8 pn  Yes.
' 7 MEi. JENNﬂ!CS: Does the Examiner wish me” to further
a . 8 qu.aiify '{l:hfé‘ ';witn’e“ssf’?' “ 5
- 3 9 »‘MS. NU""f‘TEfR’: The wi£ﬁe$s is léuélified.
BRE 2 . ,
- %g 10 0. {(Mr. Je‘nf)ing's continuing.) Mr. Abbott, aré you
3 B ig%g 1 _vfam'il‘iar Witf'.h the éppliCation which Agua has filed here in
- ‘E‘gﬁg ‘12 | this case Number 57797
- 553-% 13 A Yes v'sir’ :
- 585 N | n ,
u.i : %gié 14 4 | MR. JENNINGS:" Befor‘e, going into further testimony
s ch '15’ we wouidz like at this time td offer the testimony that we
B = = . : ; : ,
e : fé 16 | had heretofore offered in the previous hearings in this case,
f: 17 being 5619, 5562, 5674 and 5714 and request that it’be |
: oy o "'13 inéofpéfa'tea into ‘the record if thér’e are no objections.
- T | MR. NUTTER: We will incorporate the record of those
f : - 5 ” A ‘20 cases into the record of this hearing. I would like to have
E : : b 21 || those numbers again, please.
iwﬁ " Lo m 22 MR. JENNINGS: Don't hold me to them but it's 5562, ‘{
f L 23 5619, 5674 and 5714. To clear the record these cases led to
F R o 24 || oOrder Numbers R—4495V-A, B, C and D.
E ‘ - 25 MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
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- R R -g—-——{Mr+ Jennings continuing.)—Mr. Abbott; back to
e v .
ii 2 the application. Would you state briefly what the applicant( ' 'jA _— é
S Bl I -3 égﬁag‘sgqﬁsmiq”tﬁis application'an&VEﬁééféasonifpr'tﬁe_ o T %
‘ & - ‘4 ['application? ) ” é
: E o s -' A Yes, sir, this is an application 6r this hearing, é
: " 3§Ewé woﬁia”like'tO'eXténdithe time deadlinéwéﬂgéj%és egééhlléhed“ ME
;J”ﬁgﬂ !&ﬂrvg‘bré§i6ﬁ51y in the Order R-4495-D to pérmit disposal in our , R gﬁ
g 8 §WDHWéi15C—2 thtddqh'some‘perforatibng,.forty—two, tﬂi?ty o | 3
'g,M“A‘Tég‘ "firﬁgq§¢torfortyfthrée, twenty iqwﬁﬁis well. This Order requires :
" 'g ..-:é 10i Agua to blank off these perforations in this dvisposa;i well»and
2 iggg - M |l just use the open-hole portion of the well for disposal. The ;
! §;§§§  12'-/open---hole section "is from forty-four hundred to forty-nine, :
| j .Egg‘% 13’ flfty\ The reason we need to extend Ehe*deadline,:the !
i ng’é 14 "-New Mexico Electric S«(ai:\'/ice Company has been delayed 'in gettin i
% :g é“ "j15’||"a ‘righf‘,—'Ofi—Way‘ from the land owners and the railway, the ]Y - }
™ 8 16 || Texas-New Mexico Railroad, a division of Missouri Paéifig.
ﬁ, 17 . I did get some information late-last nightjthat T
4 i8 || they have éll of the right-of-way cleared up on the fee lands
‘ - 19 || to get their electric lines across but they are still waiting !
r_ﬂ Ez ggh on %ﬁe railroad and New Mexico Electric Service Company doesn'ﬂ
ﬁ f  2§5 21 || know when they will get the right-of-way. They think it's
- Pt ,
"f ? . 22 || in the mail but you know how that is. It is just a delay
& | E 23 dealing with the railroad. It may come through in a week
P

24 | or it may be two, but I don't know. !

25 Q. When did you request the power hookup for your A-22




. i
|
- Page. g e T
1 well?
S 2 A -We had requested ‘the 'Power Company to run-a line o
: 3]l to that well on the day that we received notice from the
} ‘ ‘ ' : ’
4 . i . . Sy : . ‘, I B b
4 § Commission that we had permission. to injecti into that SWD A-22. ";
E ; 5 | ‘well at the restricted pressure of eidht hiindred pounds. | “
.‘1 6} 0 = Was that on or about?Adég’st 3rd Gf this year?
7 A Yes, sir.
E 8 0 Whén did you complete your A-22 Well?
" - 9 A I believe the original heari‘rﬁg was held in December
N ™ i r: v : i
- LR o -3 :
i " -'g‘:-' 8 10| of '75.
: § 33 R T T
B} ] - § e jHﬂ 0. But thereafter when did 'you cofilete the well?
€§‘F~$ 12. A Let's see now. It was in May of -- no, I don't
T 832 | |
- e S o,é 13 )] know, I don't have that date.
. - ottt o . §
7 I Rre ' '“ I LR v -
g Egié 14>n, 0. Well, to refresh your recollection, after the A-22
gS® , o : oL 5 ‘ o '
f‘;z . 15 | Well was completed, there was a wellhead pressure limitation
i ® & : _ : Ci
b 8 16 || on that injection well, was there not?.
3P ’ : Y l :
3 3 17 A Yes, sir, a hurndred ‘pournds.
B 18% 0. And do you recall a ‘fheai:ing réquesting this
- 19 || pressure limitation to be increased? : ;
L B Yes, sir |
‘ m 20 . ! *
s 21 0. When was that hearing?
i b 22 A I believe it was in Maxch of this year. L
X 23 0 And the order increasirig the pressure was ultimately ‘
. 24 granted?'
P 25 A It was issued at the same time as permission to
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Page 7

1eject into the C-2 until October let and thatAwas on
September 3rd : @ |

Q The purpose of the a-22- Well is to relieve the
ourden of the C-2 Well, is it not?

.A ! Yes, sir.

Q What is the status of your operation 1nsofar as

the A-22 Well, the new well, is'concerned?

A The well is all completed The tanks and term1na1
fac111t1es are.all installed, the pump is set and we' are
gravitying in some water in the well at: the present tlme.

-0 How long do you estlmate that it will take you,

Mr. Abbott, after_you have the" power at the location to hook

up your well and start~iﬁje¢ting theAWater?

A Well, we can probably do it the next day. The

PR

(@]
"C'

V]

ut the line in when they get the
required right-of-way. ‘

0. Do you have any other disposal facilities other
than the C-2 Well at this time?

A No; sir, the third well for that system serving the
four hundred and thirty Producing wells is our SWD H-3S which
was shut in by order of the Commission on September thh of
1975,

0. What wiil happen if you are not allowed to centinue

to inject into this interval from forty-two, thirty to

‘_:ﬁ—__hﬁ___i
e




f e : o R o , Page__ 3
1l forty-three,  twenty after October 1lst, 19762
-1 .? A rwéll, two things wiil_happén. We have been flowing

i : i
3 the H-35 back and we have been handling that water in the 3WD

.

-
Wi

_4 C-2. We BaVe‘been flowing it back dt the fate of about fifty

53 to eightyibarrels an hour. We will?have tb shut that well in

6? and then we will have to eithér reqﬁest Eﬂ%t all of the

ol
o - A

'7i‘dpefﬁtbrs shut in their wells, the four hundred and thirty

wells, ot haul the produced water .. By ha"’ufling the produced 1

"W
=]

| ,
. l . - . :
9 | water we -are talking akout four hundred barrels an hour and it

10 would beréiy expensive, if it coulﬁ be déne, I don't know if

orting Service

ﬂ ’wé‘ébu1d§d6fit. : : l

12 0.  What is your best estimafé of how long it will take

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

e

13 yOuhfo h%ék up’ now, considering thé right~of-way problems, “

Phone (505) 982-9212

1| to get your A-22 Well into service? ‘ ' . I

;“

15

:General Court.Re

P
o

sid morrish reporting service
{4

One day after we get the --

FL ENE BE IT am

- 825 Calle M.ejia, No. 122,

16 &  No, do you have any idea?howAl&ng it will take you

: ’ “ " ) T { 4 i ,',::-' ;",r';‘. ! ' . . : R S Tt T
T L T N e A VIV T S O ST

=

17 || to get the right-bf:Way?

Eg f b %ii 18 A, No, New Mexico Eléctric has taiked to the railroad

sl Iy : :

Eﬂ f. "§ » jo | office in Houston a couple of timés and the last time they

?x‘\: :g 5 20 spéké tg them they said thefright%of—wayfwas in the mail but

éf g*é 21 they'héven‘t-received it yet.

? 2 o 22 . It isn't a matter‘of not securing the right-of-vay,

; ; g' 23 || it is a matter of when they will secure the right-of-way. The
;ff 24* railroéd'has already approved it but they have to cross the

25 i railroad with an electric line.

—
. :
N DR
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That's a hell of a way to run a railroad but that's
‘the way it is.

MR. JENNINGS: I believe that's all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Off the record.

(THEREUPON, a discussion was held off

the record.)

MR. NUTTER: ' Okay, back on the record.

THE WITNESS: The deadline on the blanking off the

2 ‘perforations is October 1ist and today is the twenty-ninth of
el N , » : ;
'Ej;@ g September and that is why we had to have the hearing at this o ;
3 ’ i ;
“fao‘ol : inme.
558 | ‘
: &§§§ 0 (Mr. Jennings continuing.) Just one further question - -
; R -V : )
£§§§ Mr. Abbott, in light of the conversation you have heard since
: 5353"_‘ you arrived in Santa Fe, do you feel that you wiil be able io : / i
: -_gg - 15}l hook up the line within thirty days from now?
5,‘ s A Yes, sir. §
: 17 MR. JENNINGS: That's all.
’ 18
" ’ 19 CROCE BEMAMINATION
20 || BY MR. NUTTER:
21 0. Mr. Abbott, how far is the line being extended in
22 || order to hook up the A-22?
23 A The electric line?
P 24 0. Yes, sir.
- 25 A I don't know, I think it's about a mile.
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o |

\
-
po—
U

1 0. - And does that involve complete construction, Ehe‘

¥ 1

ti 2 installation of poles, and stringing of wire?

3 SRR . ¥ Yes.

S8 i Gl
L

4 ‘Q "Has any of the construction work been accomplished

SJ’Ep\datef
6 A Not that I know of, not the New Mexico Electric

7 'work. We have installed our transformers and our switch..

A S S L L o

P , v ; .
am box and all of that, controls, so we are just waiting on --

o

G o 7 IR T . .
i Ge 4 B , R
TR 17 AU TR T A S ST SRR IS I PUNPEE TR DI P e
e ) BT | FR i N - K iz ol L BV (A 2 s e 2

9 ) And your pump is installed?

PR A

- 825 Calle Mejia, No. 122; “Santa Fe, Now Mexico- 87501

‘10' ' A Yes, sir.

111; 0. Is the motor there?

K

12 A Yes.

- Reporting Service

13 0 You are ready to turn the switch on as soon as”thére

Phone (505)982-9212

‘1'
-
.
»
. . v
f
' B R ; v
. ‘ ‘ v . ‘ . e e s et e e e 1 e et o gt g A
Akt et eyt N A e S e AR 1 0 T R 5 S A it St
¢ et e e e SR 18 80 o iy RSl R S A 5011 B PR AN BT S0 Pk A o T S e y
e g A L e AL e o L e AR R g T T NS S € e . .
f , ’ '
. N N o o S T A S e T e T4 M -

‘14 | is juice in the line?

General -Court

RLY A  Yes.

sid morrish reporting service

16 0. Okay, now, the New Mexico Electric Company te}is §0u

17 || that in one ten-hour day they can set the poles and string

18 || the wire?

| ot

A Yes, sir.

i
[
[o-)

13 On a one-mile electric line?

21 A Yes, sir.

i RSO i B R
-
w0

0 And you are ready to turn yéurs on as soon as Ehey

K ¥ et 2

3

23 || have the facilities in?

TR T A T T TR
-
i
N
]

. 24 o Right. We just have to switch some valves. The

#

k
!s z
E : ‘ 26 || pipeline has already been installed to the tanks and we

S
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% | Page 11
;H t | just have to close theé valves and turn on tﬂe two
3 2 || centrifugal pumps and the triplex ‘pump at the well.
- 3 0 fiow much are you able fo, get i’nto-' the A-22 under
j 4§ gravity at this time? | o
j ‘; } 5 A About eight ’Hun’dred:barféls a day. ' H
6l ' MR. NUTTER: Are there any fﬁfther"’que’stions?
' 7 MR. SPERLING: Yes.

T
(o]

. ' MR. NUTTER: Mr. Sperling.
B 8 9
R [ .. .o~
: E:. ) e . - : . .
| -E’ 8 10 . CROSS EXAMINATION
Lo %3, 1|l BY MR. SPERLING:
Fooat iz Q0 =7 o
o F oy =538 2 0 Mr. Abbott, are you in a position to represent %
R B 8155: .
. L2413 : : ; . , e
e . 2§:~§ 13| the Commission that with the completion of the facility that
. £ 358 ’
; | S~ . ‘ : i
: %B '§~§£_5 14 || you have just described at the A-22 Well that you will be : :
;g n - = i5l able tco discontinue iniection into the perforated interval I
¢ g 8 16} in the C-2 Well? ' I
o %E 17 . A We will have to after we start injecting water
% - 18 | into the SWD A-22, we will have to pull the tubing in the
o LI
i - 19 | 3WD C-2 and run a packer into that well which may take
L 4o ' i
S o 20 | two or three days, according to the availability of pulling
" [~
SRR I 21 || units.
ot
f' ¢ 22 Q I see, but you will do that as soon as it is
A %
: L 23 || physically possible for you to &o it?
P .
L iy 24 A Yes, sir.
i - 25 ) What will you be doing with the flow back water on
} 1
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. Page 12
ar | | »
{ 1 the H-35 Well after the completion of the installation and the

beginning of the use of the A-22 Well?

4
EDE , : v
, % o . A We will -probably have to shut the H-35 Well in
-3 H
; 4 Y unless the‘i;e‘"is some additional capacity at the A-22 and we
~ o3 o : 2 , L R : .
% E Sfdon't know if there will be at this time. _
é o 6 0 Well, what volumes do you expect to dispose of in
,i i 7 f'the” A-22 Well?
. |
. 3[ M 8 A Approximately two hundred barrels an hour at this
s ”A » ’ ~
i [ - 9 Il tine. b ;
i @ 5 2§ PR R i
e 0 4 Lo . ) j . s T
L 'E ~,3; 104 0 And what is the rate of flow back on the H-35? :
M @ 8E ol S !
1 ai;g m A. ~ About fifty to eighty barrels an hour. '
225
:g,geg, - | | -
k4 §23 12 0~ And what is the volume of produced water that you .
. %&é@ L PRI A
_ﬂgg"g 13 I lare required to dispose of from the four hundred and thirty
- ® V7o g4 S R
. E §25 14| wells at this time?
™y o] ?‘% 1| A It will be about four hundred and twenty barrels an ||
® O o \ “
: 8 16 hour total, 'yeah, so that's four hundred and twenty and hour.
- | : o
e 7 Q So the difference betweei. that and the total volume
et 18 x)}hich you are required to dispose of you expect to dispose of
- j
19 J;n the open hole interval in the C-2 Well?
__ 20 A Yes, sir, that will be about two hundred and
21 §| twenty barrels an hour.
e P . 1 22 5 o 211 right. In your reference to the four hundred
& P 23| and thirty producing wells, Mr. Abbott, are ycu testifying
l : .
E 24| that insofar as each of those wells are concerned that they
; & % all produce salt water which must be disposed of?

.v
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'impiicatibn that we had was that with the discontinuation of

‘the injection into the C-2 Well, this could very well necessi- ||

?thirterells and that is not necessarily true, is it?

Page 13
A I don;t knoQ. There may’be some that do not produce
water ﬁut I have no idea about that.
0. ’Wéll, the»previousvstateménf or,dsSumpﬁion or

tate the discontinuance of production from four hundred angd

‘B Well, four hundred and thirty wells are connected

to our system. Any well that is cdnnected to a tank battery

that is connected to our system is considered a connected

well, so it will be a vefy small amount of the wells that

|

they be shut in ii there

aren't connected out of that four hundred and'thirty.

Q The fact that they are connected doesn'tvnecéssariiy

mean that'they produce salt water which would require that

thiere were not disposal faCllitleS?
A That's right.

MR. SPERLING: That's all.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

= e e e oy

BY MR. NUTTER:

0. Mr. Abbott, what are you actually seeking here, a
thirty-day extension of the provisiohs of 4495-pD?

A Yes, sir, I think a'thirtdeay will handle -it. It's 2
matter 6f getting the water‘injecting into the A-22 and getting

a pulling unit and pulling the tubing and rerun the tubing

R T F N U




A ”wjith a ‘packer on it dnd it's flve-and-a-half—inch tubing

nd seve’n‘—lnch casing and it takes all day to do that.

MR. JENNINGS: Mr. Exaniiner, the ap*’*lication was als

e A et et 2 Ak

couched in the language unt:Ll - 1t/ 1sked for an exten51on

g - unt11 we could get the necessary power. If the power is in -
ﬁ « i 6« ,thlrty days is ample but- the appllcatlon d:Ld ask for time
{ ~ 7 untli the power was avallable. - ‘ .
E ‘ 8 . | ? MR. NUTTER: I ‘realize that it was actually an
m g :open‘-ended extension that was sought by the application. Wouls
W % é you iagree ‘now to a set and flxed perlod of tlme'>
{3 i%gg ‘ MR. JENNINGS: Yes, sit, it would be fine with me.
- ggﬁé 12 {:I llke to: come back up here.
! 8D
- -E’gf{é; MR. SPERLING: Well, I would llke to call the
. Qo ; i ; ; .
3 ‘ngé Comm1351ons attention to %the lication ‘which says that all
,,, , .Ebg 3 :?the;' need lS ten days after the necessary electrical service
® i
- (é 16 ﬁasibeen J.nstalled Now, ' 1f that is g01ng to be Monday, I
: : 17 || see! no reason to depart from the ten days.
h ﬁ; - 18y MR. JENNINGS: We are going to have to have an
E - 19 emefr‘qencyjo'rder if the _Cc:’t*missi’on doe‘siil't? meet.
20 MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have anything further
’ 2t || ‘in this case? Are thexe ‘any further qluestions of Mr. Abbott?
* - 2 | 1e imay be excused. 1 A
%l ! ~ 23 (THEREUPON, the witness was ‘excused.) (
- 24 ; "~ MR. NUTTER: Now, does anyone have anything to offery
- 25'; Wegwill take the case under advisement. |
|

- . i
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" REPORTER!S ‘CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter, -

do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript

of Hearing_before‘the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

was reported by me, and the same 1s a true and correct record

of the said proceedlngs to the best of my knowledge, skill and

-ability.

,/

WW//[ oty

Sidney F?,Morrlsh C.S.R.

the By dner hear o lo'
- heara n. . g &
5 we on T/ 1—‘7 028"
p— 4~ , 1976
Yow Moxtiso 011 gompoicitt ... :
xico 011 Conservation Coﬁmfgggiygr
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: (\[ "Ry OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Lo ‘.:{. £

o, v & ‘ STATE OF NEW MEXICO -

Szt P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

I ; 87501 | ’ %

- DIRECTOK LAND COMMISSIONER S'I‘ATE GEOLOGIS’I‘ !
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C.ARNOLD |
e ~ September 30, 1976 | : ot

o - L Re: .CASE NO. . IR PR % :
5 Mr. James Jennings . ORDER NO. E-29 : o E; :
: Jemmings, Christy & Copple ‘ R
Attorneys at law _ . \
3 Post Office Box 1180 Applicant: g T SR
' Roswell, New Mexico 88201 . : - L L
3
Dear Sir: |
Ell(:losed heremth are.. fnm nnnfne ‘af f'hn nhn\rn-refereqced ;
Commission order recently entered in the subJect case, '
/Y‘?f‘u'rs vei‘;y trul/y,_\
JDR/ £ | o | o ]
Copy of order also sent to: ) !
Hobbs OCC x
o Artesia OCC__ - X
P - Aztec OCC X .
L Other Mr. James Sperling lf
if ]
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Exaniner Hearing - Wednesday -~ September 29, 1976 Docket No, 26-76
~2e

- CASE 5776: Application of Continental 011 COmpany for an unorthodox -ocation, Eddy Count.y, New' Mexico.

CASE 5777:

| CASE '5778:

CASE 5262:

k , should not be rescinded.
CASE 5736: (COntinued from September 1, 1976, Examiner Hearing)

L feet iniits SWD: \'lell No. C-2,-1ocated in’ Unit ¢ of Section 2, Township 22 South; Range 32 East, ;
Leéa County, MNew’ Mexico, Applicant’ seeks: the amendment of said order to permit such:disposel :

37 East., Lea County, New Mexico, whichever comes 18ter.

(Reopened) u,omumw :‘:-:m Sentermber:l, 1976 Emmner Hearing) ;

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the unorthodox location of its James
Ranch Unit Well No. 9 to be drilled at a ‘point 1980 feet from the North line aiid 660 feet from
the West line of Section 31, Township 22 South, Range 31 East, Los Medanos-Morrow Gas Pool,
Eddy County,  New Mexico, the N/2 of sald Section 31 to be dedicated to the well,

Application of Gifford & Mitchell and M. B, Vlisenbaker for pool ereation, pool rulés, and a non-

‘standard gas spacing unit, Lea County, ‘New Mekxico, Appiicdnt, in the above-styled cause, seeks :
the creation of a new gas pool for Atoka production for its Horseback Well No. 1 located 1000 ) i

feet fromithe Souih line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section 33, Township 26 South,

:Range .36 East, Lea (:ounty, New Mexico, the promilgation-of pool rules therefor, 1nc1ud:lng a
‘provision’ for '640-acre spacing and approval ‘for a 589,52-acre non-standdrd gas spacing unit

comprising all of partial Sections 33 and 34 ot the aforesaid Township.

: Application of Gas Cmnpany of ' New Mexico for \mderground gas storage findings y Eddy Gounty, New

. Mexico. *Applicant, in the above—-styled ciuse;” pursuant te Section 65-9-5 NMSA 1953 Comp., seeks
‘a dec:lsion from ‘the" Commis it
. ground gas storage of the sub—surfac ;

ng findings as to the ‘propriety of utilization for undexr-
trata from the top of thée Morrow clasiic stratum to the
top of the Barnett stratum underlying Sections 15, 16,=\7, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, and 29, Township

* 16 Sowth. Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

< OASE 5779:,

Application of Agua, Inc, for an extension of time and amenoméﬁt,"a{‘ Orgder No, R—4495—A, as amended
by R-4495-D, -Lea (:ounty, New Mexica. Applicant, in- the above-styled cause, seeks amendment of
Order  No. R—M%—A, as amended by Order No. R-4295-D to permit disposal, after the current
OCatobér 1, 1976, deadline, of produced salt water through-perforations from 4230 feet to 4320

for an additional 30-day period or until it is able to get electrical.power to its Blinebry-
Drinkard SWD System Well No. A~22, lccated in Unit A of Section 22, Township 22 South, ‘Range

In the matter of‘ Case 5262 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of Oraer . 3—4322—'3 ‘which |
order extended the! special pool:rulés for Scuthwest Media—Entrada 0il Pool, Sendoval County, New
llexlco, including a provision for 160-acre spacing and proration units and a special depth bracket
allowable of 750 barrels of oll per day. All interested partles may appear and show c¢ause why
said pool should not be developed on l,o—acre spacing and why the special depth bracket ailowable

xS it B9 WA

Application of BCO Inc, for downhole comingling, Rio Arriba COunt,{, New Mexico. :Applicant, in

the. above—styled cause, seeks authonty to commingle production from the Basin Dakota Gas Pool ) ;
and berook—Gallup 0i1 Pool and undesignated Greenhorn and Mancos production in ihe wellbore
of its Dunn Well No. 2, located in Unit F of Section 10, Township 23 North, Range 7 West, Rio g
Arriba County, New Mexico,
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Docket No, 26-76

Pockets Nos, 27-76 and 28-76 are tentatively set for hearing on October 13 ard 27, 1976, Applications for
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date,

DOCKET: EXAMINFR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 29, 1976

9 AM, ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA n:, NEW MEXICO

CASE 5768:

oL T e s

CASE 5769:

CASE 577L:

o " CASE 5772:

CASE 5774:

CASE 5775:

‘eatd well!

CASE 5773::
. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the North Miliman Unit Area comprising

The lollowlng cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Exeminer, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternat.e Examiner:

In: the matier ol‘ the hearing called by the 031 Conservation Cormission on its own motion to permit
Service Drilling ‘Company, The Travelers Indemmty Company, and all otheér interested parties to
appear and ghow ¢ause why the Gonzales-Pittman Well No. 1, located in Unit M of Section 24,
Township 21 Morth, Range 21 East, More County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned

in accordance "iih a COmission-approved plugging program. . :

In the matter of the héaring called by the 0i1 Conservation. COnmission on it8 own motion to permit
Juanita Frank, The Aetna Casualty and Surety Company, and all ‘other interested parties to appear
and ‘show cause’ ' why the Greathouse Frank Well No. 2, lccated in Unit € of Section 10, Township 23
North, Range 1 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in
sccordance withra COmission—approved Plugging program,

In the mtter ot‘ “the hearing called by the o1 Conservation COm\ission onits" ovm ‘motion to: permit
George H. hrauee, The ‘Hartford Accident and Indemnity Company, and all other interested parties {0
appear and show cause why the Krause Beck Weld-No, 1, located in Unit J of Section 10, Township
29 Norih, Range 12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not bé piugged and abandoned in
accordance with a Comiss:.on-approvet‘ plugging pregram. .

%Yates Petroleum’ COrporation for compulsory pooling and an \morthodox location,

ty -_New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, Seeks an order pooling all
nineral interests in the” Pennsylvanian formation u.nderlying the W/2 of Section 22, Township 17
South, Range: 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Tom Brown GO Com Well No.
1 to be drilled at-an unorthedox location 650 feet from the North line and’ 1980 feet from the”
¥Yest 1line' offsaid Section 22, Also to be ‘considered will be the cost of drilling and completing

Application :

for supervision. Also iv e goneidered. will -be the designation of applicant as operator of the

‘well and a charge for risk involved in drilling saia weil.

'Application oi‘ Yates Petroleum COrporation for an umorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of its Federal
BZ Well No. 16 to be drilled at a point 1980 feet from the North 1ine and 660 feet from the East
line of Section Z8, Township 17 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexlco, to test the Morrow
formation, the N/2 of sald Section 28 to be dedicated to the well,

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement; Eddy County, New Mexico,
2,017 acres,: more or less, of State 1ands in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

‘Applicaiion of‘ Belco Petroleum COrporation for compulsory oooling "and an unor’chodox location,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks ‘an’ order’ pooling all
mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the N/2 of Section 31, Township 21
South; Renge 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, tc be dedicated fo ils Mollie Well No, 1 to be
drilled at an unorthodox location 1100 feet from the North line and 1500 feet from the East line
of said Section 31.° Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well

- and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating costs and charges for super-

vision: Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and

& charge for risk involved in drilling said well,

Application of Cities Service Oi1 Company for compulsory pooling end aniunorthodox well location,
Eddy County, Mew Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the W/2 of Section 30, Township 21 South,
Range 27 East., Fddy County, New Mexicc, to be dedicated to 2ts Tracy "E" Well No. 1 to be driiled
at an’unorthodox location 1880 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of said
Section 30. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing sa'd well and the
allocation of ihe cost.thereof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision.
Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge
for rlsk involved in drilling said well, .



N LAW OFFICES OF
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. JENNINGS, CHRISTY & COPPLE
JAMES J‘,J!NNINGS fOl2 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

SIM 8. CHRISTY I¥Z P.O.BOX IISO

BRIAN W. COPPLE

it ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO 8820}
ROBERT G. ARMSTRONG

TeLEPHORE 6228432
Area Cook 505

| Cote 5559
September 15, 1976

R Tl e C :
\ MR - | i
B
011 Conservatlon Comm1s31on Y amn L
P. O. ‘Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr, William Carr
' : General Counsel

RE: AGUA, INC. APPLICATION

;Génflehehr

In accordance with our prior telephone conversatlon, we have _prepared
and-vou w111 find enclosed herewith Agua, Inc.’s Application for Ex-
~tension OL Time and to Amend Orders No. R-4495- -A, B, C and D. I under-
stand this matter will be set down for hearing before an ‘Examiner on
September 29.

Yé“’u

'ery truly,

cc: Ague, Inc.

James E. Sperlihg, Esq.
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" thereafter until ten days after the New Mexico Electric Service Company

k located 1n Unlt A of Sectlon 22 Townsh1 22 South? Ban?e 37 East,.

ann

=

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSTON

g . ; : At - AA/L*J
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO . CONSERVATION COMM.
, ; Santa e
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF . ,
AGUA, INC. FOR AN EXTENSION OF TIME -y | 7
AND TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A, B, é;
C AND D, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO : - 1’//

ApmeA‘rIEm FOR EXTENSI(SN OF TIME
TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R=4495-A, B, c AND D .ﬁ%;/‘%

Comes now Agud, Inc. and hereby makes Appllcatlon to Amend
Orders No. R-4495-A, B, C and D' heretofore entered on October 7, 1975 ) ?
February1$11976, May 18, 1976 and August 3, 1976, respectlvely, to

permit it to continue td dispose bf produced salt water into the San

Andres formation in the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet below the

surface for a period of at lsast 38 days from October 1, 1976, and

has installed the necessary eléctric service to enable Applicant to , L T

~dispose offproduéed saltiwater into its A-22 salt water disposal well

N.M, P M., under pressure; and in support thereof‘states:

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on

- ‘October 7, 1975, Appllcant was authorized to dlspose of produced salt

water into ;ts SWD Well #C—Z located in Unit C of Section 2, Township
22 south, Range 37 East, ‘N.M.P.M., into the San Andres‘formatioh
throtigh perforations from the interval ‘from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
into the open hole interval from 4400 éeet'to 5000 feet below the sur-
face.

2. That by Order No. 4495-D eutered in Case No. 5414 on
August 3, 1976, it was provided that the disposal into perforations
from 4230 feet to 4320 feet should not occur after October 1, 1976.

3: That in Case No. 5592 the Commission entered Order No.

R-5137 authorizing Applicant to dispose of produced salt water from




the Bllnebry—Drlnkard salt Water SyStem into the San Andres formation
in 1ts Well No. A-22 located in Section 22, Township 52 South, Range 37
East, N.M.P.M., but this Order ‘iimited the wellhead pressure of the ih—
'jectlon well to no more than 100 psi. That this 1imitation would‘not -
.allow Appllcant to dispose of sufficient amounts of salt water and |
‘nthat Applicant made Appllcatlon for an amendment to Order R—5137’to
*authorlze ‘it to- 1ncrease ‘the surface 1nject10n pressure up to 1200 p51.
ﬁThat a hearing was had upon this Appllcatlon on March 10, 1976 and that
A no actlon was taken on sa1d Application until August 3, 1976 when the -
{Comm1551on entered 1ts Order No. R-3157-B which amended order No. R-5137

‘fWthh llmlted the wellhead lnjectlon pressure on theLA—ZZ jinjection Lo ;

‘fwell to no more than 800 p51. % o
_ 4. hat 1mmed1ate1y dupon receipt of Ordef R—5i3743, appli- : = o
‘fcant 1nstalled the necessary pumps and equipment to”enau it to dis- -

pose of water 1nto its A-22 Well under surface 1njectlon pressure;“aﬁd

at the same time requcsfed the New Mex1co Electric Serv1ce Company to

stall the electrlcal‘serV1ce ‘hAeCessary o r,ez."atethe 1n3ect1on

lfe&uipment. ‘That nOt ndina the fack: that the New Mex1co Electrlc

'Serv1ce Company is' a pub11c atility, it has not as yet 1nstalled the -
' ‘necessary electrlcal service, and that said ut111ty company has advised

;the Appllcant that it w111 not be able to install the service for at
'Aleast an addztlonal 30 days as it has not been able to obtain the

ﬁeceSSary'rlght— f—way between 1ts existing service and the location

of the A-22 Well. |

5. That by reason of the dclay in the issuance of Order

R-5137- B in Case No. 5644 allowing the Applicant to increase the sur-

L

face injection pressure from 100 psi to 800 psi aﬁd by reason of the

1nab111ty of the New Mexico Electric Service Company to supply the
necessary power to permit the use of surface injection pressure equip~

ment, it will not be possible for the Applicant to dispose of salt
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- water into_itsjA-22 Well located in Section 22, Township 22 South,

Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. on or before October 1, 1976, and that Appli-
cant should be allowed to dispose of produced salt water in the inter-
val from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and into the open hole interval from

4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well #C-2 located in Unit C of Sec-

tion 22, Township‘22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. for an additional

‘period of 30 days from October 1, 1976, and thereafter until ten days

after the New Me#ico Electric Service Company has installed the neces-
sary eiectrica1~pcwer at the location of the A-22 Well to allow the
Applicant to iﬁject“waté?"Iﬁtcwtﬁic“ﬁeilmﬁnderwéurface‘Iiﬁécfion pressure
authoriaed'underJOEder R-4495-D.

WHEREFORE Appllcant requests the Comm1551on to set thlS

: matter down fof hearlng ‘before an Examlner at an early date, publlsh

the rotice as required by law and after hearing issue its Order amend-
ing Orders R—4495-A, B, C and D to authorize Appllcant to dlspose of

produced salt water into the San Andres formatlon in the perforated

“interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet for a perlod of 30 days from

October 1. 1976‘aha tﬁéfﬁéfter»ﬁntil ten days after the necessary elec-

'trlcal service . has been installed to permit the surface 1n3ectlon under

pressure in Appllcant s Salt Water Dlsposal Well #A-22 located in Unit
A Of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.

3 80
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
AGUA, INC. FOR AN EXTENSION OF TIML‘
AND TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A, B
C AND D, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPDICATION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME AND
TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R-4495-A, B, C AND D

-

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Application to Amend IR
Orders No. R-4495-A, B, C and D heretofore entered on OctOber 7. 1975,

-.February3 1976, May 18, 1976 and Auqust 3, 1976, respectlvely, to

permit it to continue to dispose of produced salt wa*er 1nto the San

'Andres formatlon in the 1nterva1 from 4230 feet to 4320 feet belo tﬁe

r-'i— e

) surface for a perlod of at least 30 days from October 1 1976, and

" thereatter untll ten days after the New Mexico Electric Service Coﬁpany

has installed the necessary electric service to enable Aﬁplicant to

N

diébOse"of produced salt water into its A-22 salt water dlsposal well

N
w
1)
for
5_-:-

located in Unit A of Section 22 Town nip 2 L, Range 37 East,
n;M:P:M,, under nressure. and in support thereof states°

1. That by Order No. 4495-A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1975, Appllcant was authorized to dlspose of produced salt
water into its SWD Well #C-2 located in Unit C of Section 2, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andres formatioh
through perforations from the interval from 4230 feet t054320'fee£ and
into the open hole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-
face.

2. That by Order No. 4495-D entered in Case No. 5414 on
August 3, 1976, it was provided that the disposal into perforatiohs
from 4230 feet to 4320 feet should not occur after October 1, 1976.

3. That in Case No. 5592 the Commission entered Order No.

R-5137 authorizing Applicaht to dispose of produced salt water from
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the Blinebry-Drinkafd Salt Water System into the San Andres formation

B

in‘its Well No. A—22 located in Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37

R A
R

East, N.M.P.M., but this Order limited the wellhead pressure of the in-
jection Weli‘to no more tﬁénfloo psi. That this limitation wouid not
allow Applicant to dispoSe.of sufficient amounts of salt water and
that Applicant made‘Applieationifor an amendment to Order R-5137 to
) Aa@thqrize it to increase the surface injection pressure up to 1200 psi.
. That ayhearing was had upon this Application on M;réh‘io, 1976 and that
nofaétidauwaS‘taken*on said Application until August 3, 1976 when the

' Commission entered its ofderwo. R-3157-B which amended Order r‘fo. R-5137

‘ which limited the we11head 1n]ect10n pressure on the A-22 1njection

well to no more than 800 p51.

FTve——

4. That 1mmed1ate1y upon recelpt of Order R-5137- B, Appli-
icant installed the necessary pumps and egquipment to enable it to dis-
poée‘of water into its A-22 Well under surface injection pressﬁre, and
at the same time reauested the New Mexico Electric Service Comﬁany to
install the ele‘ét'r'i:éal ‘Service necessary to operate the injecti
eqiih"ebt= That notw1thstanding ‘the fact that the New Mexico Electric
'Serv1ce Company 1s a public utility, it has not as yet 1nstalled the
‘necessary electrical service, and that said utility company has advised
the Applicant that ‘it will not be able to install the service for at
least an additional 30 days as it has not been able to obtain the
necessary rlght—of—way between its existing service and the locatlon
of the A-22 Well.
S. That by reason of the delay in the issuance ©
R=5137-B in Case No. 5644 allowing the Apblieaﬁt to increase the sur-
face'injectiOn“pressure‘from 100 psi to 800 psi and by reason of the

inability of the New Mexico Electric Service Company to supplyythe

ment, it will not be possible for the Applicant to dispose of salt

i it

§
§
§ _ necessary power to permit the use of surface injection pressure equip- ‘ ' i
|
§
g
§
£
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water‘ihto its A-22 Well located in Section 22, Township 22 South,
Raﬁée 37 East, N.M.P.M. on or before October 1, 1976, and that Appli-
cant should be allowed to dispose of produced salt water in the inter-
val from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and into the open hole interval from
4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWDYWell §C-2 located in 6nit C of Sec-
tien'22, Township 22 South, Range 37 Eest, N.M.P.M. for an additional
period of 30 days from October 1, 1976, and therelfter until ten days‘
after the New Mexico Electric Service Company has installed the neces;
sary electrical poweZ at the location of the A-22 Well to allow the
Kpﬁlicant to inject water into this wéll under surfeée injectiOn‘pressure
authorlzed under Order Rr4495-D

WHEREFORE Appllcant requests the Commission to set this -

matter down for hearlng before an Examiner’ at an early date, publlsh

ithe notice as required by law and after hearing issue its Order améndr;r

ing Orders R-4495-A, B, C and D to authorize Applicant to dispose df
préduéed salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated

interval from“4230 ‘feet to 4320 feet for a period of 30 days from .

Odidber‘l,»1976'and thereafter until ten days after the necessary elec-. .

trical service has been installed to permit the sur face injectioﬁ dhder,
pressure in Applidant‘s Salt Water Disposal Well #A-22 located in ﬁnit
A ef Section 22,'T6wnship 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.

» Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.

BY;&*&' Nf
r JENBNINGS, JﬂISTY & GDPPLE
<§§Egy eys f Agplicant
. Box 118

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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BEFORE THE OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i

IN THE MATTE% OF THE APPLICATION OF.
AGUA, INC.- pOR AN- EXTENSION“DF TIME
AND TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R—4495 -A, B,
C AND D, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATIHNiFOR EXTENSION OF TIME AND
TO AMEND 'ORDERS NO.' R-4495-A, B, C AND D

Cones now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Appllcatlon to Amend o —?'W“”Wfﬁw T
brders'No. R—4495-A,-B; C‘and D'herehofore entered on October 7, 1975,
‘Februaryix 1976 May 18, 1976 and Auéust 3, 1976, respectively, to |
permlt it to contlnue to dlspose of produced salt water into the San
>Andres formatlon in the 1nterval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet below the

surface for a period of at least 30 days from October 1, 1976, and

’ thereafter untll tenfdays after the New Mexico Electric Service Company

has 1nsta11ed the necessary electric service to enable Applicant to

dlspose ‘of produced salt water into 1ts A-22 salt water dlsposal well
wlocated in Un1t A ofaSectﬁon 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
N. M P.M., under pressure, and in support thereof states~ |

- - 1.; That by Order No. 4495—A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7. 1975 Applicant was authorlzed to dlspcse of produced salt
water into 1ts SWD Well #Cc-2 10eateu in Unlt C of Section 2, Township
22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M., into the San Andres formatien
through perfdrations from the interval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
finto the opeéihole interval from 4400 feet to 5000 feet below the sur-

face.

2. That by Order No. 4495-D entered in Case No. 5414 on

e

TR A, TR ARG

August 3, 19i6, it was provided that the disposal into perforations
from 4230 feét to 4320 feet should not occur after October 1, 1976.

'3.f That in Case No. 5592 the Commission entered Order No.

R-5137 authoﬁiiing Applicant to dispose of produeed salt water from




the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water System into the San Andres formation

in its Well No. A~22 located in Section 22, Township 22 South, Ranée 37

o R UL

East, N.M.P.M., but this Order limited the wellhead pressure of the in-

BRGNS,

jection well to no more than 100 psi. That this limitation would not
allow Applicant to dispose of sufficient amounts of salt watér and
that Applicant made Application for an amendment to Order R-5137 to
authorize it to increase the surface injection pressvre up to 1200 psi.
That a hearing was had ﬁpdn this Application on March 10, 1956'aﬁd that
,_-QOWQCti¢§QW§§Htékengén“Séiﬁfébﬁlisétiéﬁ{ﬁntil-3ﬁ§ﬁ$t;3z;19751Wh?“,ﬁhewm,
' thmission entered its Order No. R-3157-B which amehded Order No. R-5137
which limited the wellhead injection pressure on the A-22 injection o |

well to no morée than 800 psi. L ~ , i

4. That immediately upon receipt of order R-5137-B, Appli-

-cant installed the necessary pumps and equipment to enable it to dis-

pose of water into its A-22 Well under surface injection pressure, “and

at the same time requested the New Mexico Electric Service Company to
‘iﬁétail'ihe'electriéal'SerVice necessary to operate the injection
" equipment. That notwithstanding the fact that the New Mexico Electric

Service Company is a public utility, it has not as yet installed the

S e

necessary electrical service, and that said utility company has advised
the Applicant that it will not be able to install the service for at

least an additional 30 days as it has not been able to obtain the

necessary right-of-way between its existing service and the location
of the A-22 Well.
5. That by reason ¢f the delay in the issuance of Order

R-5137-B in Case No. 5644 allowing the Applicant to increase the sur-

face injection pressure from 100 psi to 800 psi and by reason of the

M AT A SRR AR

inability of the New Mexico Electric Service Company to supply the -

b B necessary power to permit the use of surface injection pressure equip-

ment, it will not be possible for the Applicant to dispose of salt

] BB it g
i oMt it S orrican
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water into its A-22 Well located in Section 22, Township 22 South,

Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. on or before October 1, 1976, and that Appli-

cant should be allowed to dispose of produced salt water in the inter-

val from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and into the open hole interval from

‘ 4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well #C-2 located in Unit C of Sec-

tion 22, Township 22 South, Range_37 East, N.M.P.M. for an additional

peribd‘of”30fdéYS>from October 1, 1976, and thereafter until ten daYs

Appliéant to"inject water -into this well under surface injection pressure

aﬁthbrized under Order R-4495-D.

‘after the New Mexico Electric Service Company has installed the neces-

sary electr1ca1 power at the location of the ‘A-22 Well to allow the

WHEREFORE, Appllcant requests the Commission to set this

matter down for hearing before an Examiner at an early date, publish

_the notice as required by law and after hearing issue its Order amend-

'ing’brders R-4495—A, B, C and D to authorize Applicant to dispose of

produced oalt water into the San Andres formation in the perforated

-‘1nterval from 4230 feet to - 4320 feet
-d_OCtober 1. 1976 and thareafter until

trical service has been installed to

for a period of 30 days from

ten da

L - = 3 A
days after the nacesecary clc

————— - I

permit the surface injection under

preSSure in Applicant's Salt Watér'Disposal Well #A-22 located in Unit

. A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, N.M.P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

AGUA, INC.

P. ¢. Box(1180
RGSwell, NeéwHMexico 88201
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LAW OFFICES OF

JENNINGS, CHRISTY & CopPpLE

JAMES T.JENNINGS 1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING
SiM B. CHRISTY Ix ‘P.O.BOX 1180

BRIAN W. COPPiLE ROSWELL NEW MEXICO 88201

ROBERT G. ARMSTRONG
g 5

Septenlber 15, 1976

g ‘011 Conservation Comisaion
‘ - 0., Box 2088
Santa Pe, New Mexico 87501

s Attentiom . Mr. William Carr
. ] " General C‘,ounsel

RE:  AGUA, ‘INC. APPLICATION
Gentlemen ]

In acoordance with our prior telephone conversation, we ' have prepared

i .A-and__you;_will find ‘enclosed herewith Agua, Inc.'s Applicntion for Bx-. -

- tension of Time and to Amend Orders “NO». R—4495—A, B, C &nd D._: I under—
stand this’ matter will be set down for hearing before an Examiner on

R Yy SO

September 5.

_ Yours very truly,

* JAMES T. JENNINGS
JTJ /mb
Encl.

cct Agua, Inc.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

THE MATTER- OF THE APPLICATION OF
AGUA, INC. FOR' AN EXTENSION OF TIME
AND TO AMEND ORDERS NO. R—4495 =A, B,
C AND D, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME AND
TO AMEND ORDERS NO R—4495—A, ‘B, C AND D

Comes now Agua, Inc. and hereby makes Appllcatlon to Amend
Orders No. R- 449S—A, B, C and D heretofore entered on October 7 1975,

Februaryﬁ& 1976 May 18 1976 and Augu t 3, 1976, respectlvely, to

. permlt 1t to contlnue to dlspose of produced salt water ‘into the San

Andres formatlon in the 1nterva1 from'4230 feet to 4320 feet below the

.'surface for a perlod of at least 30 days from 0ctober 1, 1976, and

',thereaffer untll ten days after the New Mex1co Electrlc Se ‘vice Company

‘has installed the necessary eleotrlc serv1ce to enable Applléant to |

dispose”of proahced Salt'water intoiitérA-22 salf water d1q pogsal well

located in Unlt A of Section 22 Townshlp 22 South, Range 37 East,
N.M.P.M., under ‘pressure, and in support thereof states:

1. That by Order No. 4495—A entered in Case No. 5562 on
October 7, 1973, Appllcant was authorlzed to dlspose o; produced salt
water into its SWD Well #C—Z located 1n Unit C of Section 2, Township
22 SOULh, Range '37 East, N.M.P. M., 1nto the San Andres formation
through perforatlons from the 1nterval from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and
1nto the open hole interval from‘4400 ﬁeet to~5000 feet below the sur-
faoe. | i ‘

2. That by Order No. 4495-D entered in Case No. 5414 on
Bugust 3, 1976, it was provided that th; disposal into perforatiOns
from 4230 feetito 4320 feet shouid not bccur after October 1, 1976.

3. That in Case No. 5%92 the§CommisSion entered Order No.

R-5137 authorizing Applicant to dispdsegof produced salt water from
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‘the Blinebry-Drinkard Salt Water System into the San Andres formation

in iﬁS’Wéll No. A-22 located in Sectiéon 22, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, N.J.P.M., but this Order limited the wellhead pressure of the in-

jectibn“w§11 to no more than 100 psi. That this limitation would not

. . % o : :
'allow’App}icant to dispose of sufficient amounts of salt water and

that Applicant made Application for an amendment to Order R-5137 to
authorlze it to 1ncrease the surface 1n3ect10n pressure up to 1200 p51;

That a heérlng was had upon this Appllcatlon on March 10, 1976 and that

" no actlon*was taken on said Appllcatlon untll August 3, 1976 when the

Comm15s1on entered its Order No. R—3157 ~-B which amended Order No. R—5137

fWthhillmﬁted the wellhead injection pressure on the aA-22 1n3ection‘

N

well to ndémore than 800 psi.

4. That immediately upon receipt of Order R-5137-B, Appli-

-cantiihstailed the necessary punps and equipment to enable it to dis-

1‘

pose of wate into its-A-=22 Well under surface injection pressure. and

at the same tlme.req"estéd'the New Mexibo Electric Service Company;to

e

1nsta11 the electrlcal service necessa*} to>o§erate the injection
equlpment.g That notw1thstand1ng the fact that the New Mexico Electric
Serv1ce Company is a public ut111ty, 1t has not as yet installed the
necessary electrlcal service, and that said utility company has advised
the Appllca%t that it will not be able to install the service for at
least an addltlonal 30 days as it has not been able to obtaln the
heccssafy iglc— r—way between its ex1st1ng service and the location
of the A—22*We11.

51 That by reason of the dela; in the issuvance of Order
R~5137-~-B in%Case No. 5644 allowing the Applicant to increase the sur-
face‘infeCtgoh pressure from 160 psi toréoo psi and by reason of the
inabiliﬁy of the New Mexico Electric Sexvice Cdmpany’to supply the

necessary power to permit the use of surface injection pressure equip-

ment, it wila not be possible for the Applicant to dispose of salt

H

R N



1 § water into ;ts A-272 Well located in Secﬁion 22, Township 22 South,
R T g Range 37 East, N.M.P.M. on or before October l, 1976, and that-Appli—
:?%;j} E cant should be allowed to dispose of preducédisaltfwater in the inter-
] val from 4230 feet to 4320 feet and into the open hole interval from e
B 'f“; 4400 feet to 5000 feet in its SWD Well #C-2 loeatea in Unit C ef Sec-
;;kf;*q , tion'22,‘TOWnship 22 South, Range.37 Eaét, N.M.P.M. for an add1t10na1 ?
j_;:il period of 30 days from October 1, 1976, and thereafter untll ten days : |
‘;;;téi;; : 1f’after the New Mexico Electric Service Company has 1nstalled the ‘neces- ‘% ?
;:‘ ;a » sary electrical power at the location ef~thevA-22 Well to allow'the 3ﬁ ‘E é
4 Applicaﬁt to inject water into this weli‘under:sur%ece injectioﬁ préssu;e | % |
? ' authorized: under Order R-4495-D. f' f ,j . 3 ; . N ,‘ i*?mgﬁ
e %ﬁ WHEREFORE, Appllcant requests the Comm1351on to set thlS t?af $¢5Qﬁ~>v€\%
'i?ilfa matter down for hearing before an Examlner.at an early date, publlSHA
2'}}‘ ithe notlce as requlred by law and after hearlng 1ssue its Order amend-
. fA ing Orders R-4495- -A, B, C and D to authorlze Appllcant to dlspose of
i ”produced salt water into the San Andres formation in the perforeted% ?
interval frcm 4230 foet tc“4ééb‘fcct fc;:a perzcd’ef 20 davs Frﬁm-
Octobef 1, 1976 and thereafter until teﬂidaYS after the necessary efec-
trical service has been installed to.pefmit the:sﬁiface injectidﬁ under
pressure in Applicant’s Salt Wateerisp$Sal'We11 #A‘ZZ located‘ih Uﬁit 
A of Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 37 Bast, N.M.P.M. ‘ |
Reépethhlly:%ubmitted,
AGUA, INC.
By . it
roru unuw;nuo, CHRISTY & COIPLE !
Attorneys for Applicant
P. 0. Box 1180 :
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 ; , o 1
.




